

August 15, 2022

Mr. Ivan Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service plans to pilot test the BrightDrop EV600. The BrightDrop EV600 is an all-electric vehicle with over 600 cubic feet of cargo space. The purpose of the test is to evaluate the performance and maneuverability of the vehicle when utilized in Postal Service operations.

The test will be conducted October 10 through November 10 at the Falls Church Post Office located at 2920 Eskridge Road, Fairfax VA 22031. During the test, the EV600 will be operated by employees who normally operate the ProMaster vans, 2-ton vehicles, Flex Fuel Vehicles (FFV) and/or Long Life Vehicles (LLV).

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773.

Sincerely,

James Lloyd Director (A)

Labor Relations Policies and Programs